Three Selectmen and secretary present.

The Selectmen met with Mr. & Mrs. Magoon at 7:30 to determine when they planned to conform with the Town Ordinance by erecting the breezeway between the two dwellings on their property. They said they had understood that the Selectmen agreed they could wait till the weather got warmer. They hoped it would be completed by May 1. They reported still having trouble with Mr. Myre who continues to shoot a gun from his back door. Regarding the structure, it was suggested he bring in a rough drawing of the breezeway to be certain it conforms with the ordinance. This drawing will be attached to his Building Permit.

At 7:50 the Selectmen met with Roger Belanger to discuss his trailer permit and to correct his Current Use tax. It was agreed upon that November 15, 1982 was the date when the trailer was placed on his property and being as this is a temporary permit, he will have two years, or until November 15, 1984 to remove the trailer.

Susan LaBine came in to ask for an extention to her Building Permit which expires in May. The extention was approved until May, 1985.

Robert Todd came in to discuss the Current Use classification of the property of Patricia Meditiros. He explained that the trees on the property are rotting since the land is so wet, therefore he would like permission to lumber this property without a Current Use penalty. He explained there is so much water that the lumbering must be done only while it is frozen. The Selectmen agreed to allow this project.

Rosemary Gallagher came in to ask if the Selectmen had elected to appoint a citizens' committee regarding the building of the new Bost Office.

They said they did not intend to, at least until after the special hearing Feb. 22. It was moted to donate the old manual typewriter to the Firemen's auction. Meeting adjourned 10:30 pm